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FORTHCOMING MEETINGS

The Annual General Meeting will be
on Thursday, 21 November at 5 p.m. at
Bedford College, Regent’s Park, London
NWI4NS,preceded by tea at 4.30 p.m.
Professor D. G. Kendall F.R.S. will deliver
his presidential address. There will be a
Society dinner afterwards at the Park Court

DURHAM SYMPOSIUM ON

Hotel. Transport from the College to the
Hotel will be provided.

Professor I. G. Macdonald will be the
speaker at the meeting on Thursday, 12
December at University College, London.

J. L. BRITTON

L-FUNCTIONS AND GALOIS

PROPERTIES OF NUMBER FIELDS

The 4th Working Research Symposium
at Durham will bear the title Algebraic
Number Theory: L-Functions and Galois
Properties of Number Fields. It will run
from 2 to 12 September 1975 (the dates
given are the arrival and departure dates).
A number of leading mathematicians
working in Number Theory andin related
fields have said that they wish to attend.
The membership of the symposium is

limited to about sixty. If you would like to
come please write as soon as possible to
Dr. S. M. J. Wilson, Department of Mathe-
matics, Science Laboratories, DURHAM,
DH1 3LE, England.

Financial details have not yet been fina-
lised but accommodation in Grey College
is expected to cost £5 a day (all meais
included). It is hoped that the symposium
will get support from the Science Research
Council and the Royal Society and that we
will be able to offer members help with their
expenses if they are unable to get sufficient
support from their own institutions.

Further details will be made available in
due course.

A. FROHLICH

S. M. J. WILSON

EDITORS’ NOTE

Intending contributors to the Newsletter
may wish to know that material intended
for the Newsletter of month x must be
received by the editors by the last day of
month x—2.

As well as news items, the editors are
prepared to consider correspondencerelat-
ing to the LMS or to general scientific
matters.



COLLINGWOOD PRIZE

The Collingwood Prize which has been ours Degree in Mathematics at the Univer-
given by the London Mathematical Society sity of Durham and is proceeding to the
in memory of Sir Edward Collingwood University of Oxford to work for a Ph.D.
has been awarded this year to Mr. J. D.
Barrow, who obtained a First Class Hon- T. J. WiLLMoreE

NEW ZEALAND MATHEMATICAL SOCIETY

The inaugural meeting of the New Zea- Mathematics Colloquium.Its first President
land Mathematical Society was held on is Professor David Vere-Jones of the
16 May, 1974, at the University of Auck- Victoria University of Wellington.

j land, at the end of the 9th New Zealand D. A. BRANNAN
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